

Liss Runners Committee Meeting 11.09.19

Present: John Collis, Stu Lavalette, Andy Turner, Rose Lewis, Robin Greenfield, Tom Frost, David Reid, Helen Purchase

Apologies: Catherine Seager & Chris Wilson

Review of minutes and actions from previous committee meeting:

John has collected all keys from Sandra

Trophy cabinet was collected by Stu & Tom. This is now upstairs. Not sure where we will be able to put it up.

Helen sent out a club email asking if anyone would like to join the trainer's rota. Alex Coomber has done one session, but not committed to any more at this point.

Council Funding - John cannot find the relevant email. Stu said that Kirsty Cope is the lady who deals with it

Awards evening has been booked

John replied to email received from a member about some issues

Membership Form now has the BACS details on the bottom, and David has updated the one on the web site

Minutes of Hants XC AGM - ?

Andy & David pointed out that Rose forgot to minute that John should email the club stating which sessions are for members only, and which are open to family and friends - **John to do**

Harting Trail Race:

Waiting for final payment for online entries. Query amount charged

Profit £1892

Entries up from 173 to 226

Profit on the Café of £90

Loos down £84

First Aider down £8

Medals down £202

Trophies down £13

Prizes up £308

Misc up £118

Andy to do again next year

Tom said that Andy did an excellent job, agreed by others

Stu & Andy J did a wonderful job with the publicity

First aid guy and Portaloo guy are both nightmares to contact, maybe change next year.

Perhaps entry numbers could be increased next year
Should we have a cut off time and enforce it. Andy would like a two hour cut off time so that all marshals/sweepers are back in time for the presentations. Rose commented that she would not be able to complete the race in under two and a quarter hours.
Andy suggested as the club had good funds, perhaps think about donating some of the profit to charity next year

Treasurer's Report:

Overall financial position much improved on last year
Net subs at least in line with the same point last year
Profit on HTR £614 greater than last year, after final £300 bill yet to pay
Small surplus on SDR compared with £500 subsidy last year (van hire)
£200 saving on AGM costs (venue hire and catering)
Club affiliations paid since last meeting - EA £150, HXC £100, HRRL £50, SEAA £25
??? Subsidy for award evening

Awards Evening:

Venue/food/band sorted
Mike Squirrel plate - John to decide
Best Improver - Steve Clay
Emsworth Relay - Huggies Heroes
HRRL - Tamara Lake & Rob Fleming
Southern XC - Tamara Lake & Tom Frost
Handicap - Jim Walker
Hampshire XC - John Collis & Sandra Humphrey. As Sandra no longer a member (Stu stated that she was when won) decided to give to Alex Coomber
John ordered medals which hopefully will be received in time

Christmas Do Planning:

This was not discussed as Chris not present

Club Points Competition:

David goes through spread sheet after every race, this is time consuming.
Is it worth it - decided yes
We need to decide which races are going to count this year. **David to send a list**
Internal club league for Hants XC

Training Attendance:

It was thought that 12 people on a Wednesday evening in the Summer was about normal as numbers drop off due to holidays, lighter evenings to do family things etc

Review of Points of Contact in the club for different organisations:

Tom - Southern XC

Steve Hardy & Andy Paton currently for Hampshire Athletics, perhaps this would be better under John

John - HRRL/Hampshire XC/Hampshire Athletics

Andy Paton - Hampshire County XC

Southern XC League:

Southern XC now going to start at 10.30 not 11am.

Of this year's fixtures Pompey & Alice Holt not confirmed

Hampshire XC League:

November fixture moved to Sparsholt - **John to email club members**

AOB:

Handicap - no complaints. Should overall winner be done at the curry after the last race? Takes time to work out who this would be. Catherine happy to do again next year

Goodwood Running Event - Tom has an email offering three free places - **John to send club email to see if anyone interested**

Should we have committee meetings more regularly - decided every two months

Can we have some more reflective vests as basically only XL left and one small - **Stu to ask our kit supplier if they do tabards with reflective stripes 5 x s/m/l**

Hogmoor Park Run take over - 09.11.19

QEP - **Stu to discuss with Marie**

Date of Next Meeting:

Wednesday 13th November